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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST 

MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER 2019

AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

Pre meeting open session 6-00 to 6-15pm. 

No attendees. 
MINUTES 

1. Welcomes and Apologies
Present:

Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Ms Jane Hamilton (JH),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM

In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer), Hayden Foster from Clarke & Simpson.
Apologies were received from Dr Dennis Cox (DC),

The Chairman welcomed Hayden Foster of Clark & Simpson to the meeting.

The meeting was declared quorate
JH declared 2 conflicts of interest, which both came up within the grants section of the meeting. 

2. Minutes of Meeting on 8 July 2019

There were no changes to note from the minutes of the meeting of 8th July apart from removing the XXXX’s in the final paragraph of item 5, of the main draft minutes. The Clerk had already corrected this in the copy that was signed off by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

All matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda.

4. Clerk’s Report

Dylan Bakker had painted the doors of the mortuary and cut back some of the branches. He had also taken on mowing the orchard.  The two top steps to the mortuary needed repair as they had slipped and could be dangerous.  Trustees felt that Ray Bater would be ideal for this job.  A,P. JL to sound Ray out - and fix a date if possible.
5. Car Park/Beach 

There had been another delay on the tea room and car park leases. Daphne Gill died on 30 August.  Christian and John Elsley were executors and had been left her share of the business.  Ben Blower had confirmed that Mrs Gill's death did not terminate the existing tenancy, which meant that no new lease was necessary. He had suggested waiting to hear from the executors who would presumably apply in due course for a formal licence from DTT to transfer the leases.  The transfer costs would be borne by the Elsleys. 
Following on from the last meeting’s discussion regarding the danger to dogs from discarded fishing tackle, Trustees discussed how to get the safety message across to local anglers.  NM had seen a good notice at Shingle Street which the Trust could adopt to warn dog walkers and fishermen. Trustee agreed that this was a good idea. During the discussions it emerged that the Fishing Tackle shop in Saxmundham had an active presence on Social Media locally. Trustees felt that could be a good way to communicate with the local fishing community. A.P.  NM to discuss this with the shop owner.
NM reported that Gen Broad, the Suffolk Biodiversity Officer, was conducting a research project on Corporation Marshes, involving core sampling to look at carbon sequestration in salt-marshes.  With help from Alan Miller at SWT, the work would be confined to Corporation Marshes, but would need authorisation from Natural England, who leased the land from DTT.  The Dunwich Parish Meeting had been informed.

DTT had received a request from Clare Phillips, freelance researcher at BBC TV East, to film a presenter walking along the beach.  Their deadline for filming had passed by the time of the meeting.  As they wanted to use a drone, they needed permission from SWT, NE, RSPB and DTT.  In addition the window for allowing drone use was very narrow because of the birds.  NM had discussed with SWT, who kindly provided a map and information on permissions.  Clare Phillips was told to follow up all the required permissions.  She advised that she had obtained permission from SWT and NE and was sure that the RSPB land could be avoided.  NM gave DTT permission subject to various assurances on the drone use.  A £50 fee should be forthcoming. The Dunwich Parish Meeting had been informed.  
JL had undertaken his annual check that the information on the flood warning notice about the footpath to Walberswick was up to date. However, he asked if anyone knew if the signs were in good condition and legible. A.P. NM would check the signs before the next meeting.
6. Governance 

The reserves policy was due to be reviewed.  A.P. NK had this scheduled and it would be addressed before the next meeting. 
NM had updated the content of the Blue Book, which comprised only a few pages on the Trust, plus the Pickard lecture.  Trustee were asked if they wanted to have an updated version printed or just update the on-line version. Trustees unanimously decided not to reprint but to put the updated copy on the website and draw residents’ attention to it. A.P JL to put the amended documents on the website and NM would ask Geoff Abell to circulate a message to all residents.   
Trustees had a discussion about the piece of conservation land behind the Reading Room. Initially they debated whether the patch of land had a name (e.g. Duncan’s Piece). However, the discussion also ranged into whether a limited amount of management of the brambles and scrub might improve its status as a wild life sanctuary.  A.P.  NM would ask Alan Miller of SWT for his advice.

7. Housing

In confidential minutes.
8. Grants, including Winter Fuel Grants

In confidential minutes.
9.  AOB
The Westleton Vicarage and Glebeland project had asked DTT to provide them with a supportive letter.  NM questioned whether this was a more appropriate action for to Dunwich Parish Meeting to do, since DTT’s involvement to date had been purely monetary. Trustees agreed after discussion that a supportive letter would be sent by NM. 
NM reported that barn owls had been confirmed in the Gallows Field nest box. 

NM also reported that signs had been put up at both ends of the permissive path and that a small notice read: “Responsible dog-walkers are welcome here.  Please help us to keep this place special.  Pick up after your dogs and keep them under control.” 

The meeting ended at 9-45 pm.
Signed.....................................................................          Date.....................................
CLERK:  John Lavery       Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


